
 

 

June 15, 2022 

Peace and all good! 

The Academic Year 2022-2023 at HRSK is set to open on August 8, 2022, with the calibrated flexible 
blended learning approach. 

Flexible blended learning is very instrumental in the academic program of HRSK during the heat of the 
pandemic and still will be of great helped to us as we face the transition towards the better new normal in 
the educational landscape. 

As we are true to our commitment of bringing forth well-rounded individuals for global advancement 
through Excellent Holistic Education, the upcoming academic year is with a promise of a more exciting 
approaches and deliveries from details up to the larger scheme of things. 

We added progressive face to face learning to ensure the quality of instruction and its processes, as 
well as reviving the interpersonal and social development of each and every Redeemer. This is good and 
one of the steps towards the full blast face to face teaching and learning process.  

This progressive face to face approach is not a replacement of our copresence instruction, i.e. 
synchronous teaching. Even if we aim to have a full blast onsite teaching and learning process, still we 
will deliver instruction online and offline. We will be doing both, progressive face to face learning onsite 
and face to face learning on cam so as to deliver essential learning competencies. 

The pandemic helped us realize to be more, that we can do more, and that we can give more. As a result, 
we were able to create our own Learning Management System, independent to all the commercialized 
systems. It is called Project GENIUS (Great Engaging Nurturing Integrative Unique System).  

GENIUS is the efficient medium of HRSK’s flexible blended learning and teaching approach that yields 
best possible results pertaining to academic instruction in support of the progressive face to face 
teaching. It will bring a new level of flexibility and serves as a repository of lessons, teaching materials, 
videos and slide decks that students can use on their own pace and phase.  

GENIUS Hour, the implementation and operational name,is equated to asynchronous approach and 
keeps flexible blended learning connected to all Redeemers. 

We cannot just migrate booksto information systems software. These are the roadmaps toward the 
journey to the curriculum. Learning essentials and competencies can be easily comprehended through 
this approach of ours which isbooks engagement. This is our modular methodology using clear and 
defined reference, i.e.textbooks. 

English Proficiency & Development Program(EPDP)as our flagship is renewed and to be more 
intensified. Since the introduction of the program, students increased their eagerness to read books. They 
imbibed what they academically read and made it as a way of life. Indeed, learning through reading. 
Eloquence has been developing through spontaneous use of vocabulary by our students completed in 
EPDP.  

CoCurricular& Extra Curricular or what we call CCEC is strengthened. It is our holistic care to all the 
Redeemers. It is where we close the gap between academics and activities outside of it. 

Enrollment for Academic Year 2022-2023 is ongoing. Come and join our family. Be part of Holy 
Redeemer School of Kalookan Inc. Be a Redeemer! 

Dr. RuelRasayObnasca 
School Principal 


